Seven Oaks Senior Center Executive Board Meeting
Monday, March 19, 2018 - Minutes
Attendees:

Kathleen Young: Director, Courtney Gonce: Assistant Director, Nancy Bach: President, Jim Lightner: Vice-President, Gene Laytar: Treasurer, Carol Parks: 1st Assistant Treasurer, Gale Griffin: 2nd Assistant Treasurer, Edie Dietrich: Recording Secretary, Anne Bauer: Corresponding Secretary, Walt Wujek & Tom Hock: Members-At Large, Ed Konig: Sergeant at Arms, Preston Wollett: Past President
Call to Order- 12:36 PM
Approval of Minutes
Financial Report: Gene Laytar: 
 For February 2018
  Total Income- $4,921.00- Total Expense $10,388.00- Net Income - $5,464.00                          Total Assets $111,889.00 
Committee Reports:
Travel Report: Jim Lightner
      Feb 28- Trip to the Rainbow Comedy Playhouse- 52 people attended- good feedback- profit 

      of $623.00
      Springfest trip is sold out with a good waiting list
10 seats available for the Christmas trip
     Dover Downs trip is sold out

     Gershwin Theater in NY: waiting list
     Please put people’s name on the waiting list for trips that are filled up

Nancy welcomed Anne Bauer for her 1st meeting with the Seven Oaks Board as Corresponding Secretary           
Old Business:
      Shed Update
The shed is completed and the door will be fixed as specified in the contract
  Past Events:                                                                                                                                               St. Patrick’s Day Party-March 13- excellent food and entertainment
New Business
·  Bus to Oregon Ridge for the Concert in the Park
Last year the transportation to the Park was free as it was the member’s appreciation week, but this year, in partnership with two other senior centers we will charge $5.00 per person and subsidize the rest with $250.00. A motion was passed to spend $250.00 for the bus to transport the members to the Park on 5-22-18
· Adopted Child Update
Nancy received a yearly update letter from the International Agency, about our adopted child Michealla. The letter contains a new picture of the child with her preferences and ways of living with her family. She is receiving medical, dental and affordable medicine when needed. The letter and the thank you note is posted on the MPR bulletin board
· Executive Board 2018-19

Please inform the Nominating Committee, as a board member, if you intend to stay or not, or run again for the Seven Oaks Executive Board
· Update on Special Events
1. Spring Dance with Sensations- Fri. March 23 1-3pm- East Side Senior Centers to join
2. Adventure Club at Great American Steakhouse- March 27- the teams are filled for the Trivia

3. Bingo Extravaganza- April 3- still seats available

4. Roy Oberson- $2.00- Friday, April 3- 

5. Shred a Thon- April 28- 2 trucks- need volunteers 
· Suggestion Box
Old   
1. Publish the soup recipes from the Soup-er-Bowl contest- done
2. Have a class of seated yoga- scheduled in May
3. Donation of$500.00 to the White Marsh Volunteer Fire Department will be sent out soon
          New

1. Request to shorten the bingo games. 2 ½ to 3 hours is a long time to sit. 
Kathleen will talk to the bingo group to find out if they want to take a brake during the bingo session
2. Some sort of Faith/Life series

Baltimore County allows us to do only Bible History
3. Suggestion for line dance instructors to get up and lead a couple of dances for people who love to dance, don’t have to be partners. Maybe encourage some men to ask some woman to dance. No romance, just dance. It could be a fundraiser for the center: sell tickets for $1.00 a dance? Maybe $2.00 a dance, with men who are willing to participate. Silly idea??
In the future, before the Line Dancing Event, Kathleen will encourage the group to dance and participate

4. Comment about wine, beer (serving alcohol) at our functions: this person had an alcoholic parent and it brings back powerful memories. 

We sympathize with her, and many of us can relate with a same family member situation, but we can’t prevent others who don’t have a problem from enjoying a party with beer or wine. We are all faced with choices and are not here drinking to get drunk at our special events but to enjoy ourselves.

5. During exercise registration, people who are physically present and wait in line, ought to get preference over individuals who are being signed up by a friend. It doesn’t seem right that after waiting in a line for 45 minutes, one doesn’t make it into a class.

The Board members had an open floor discussion on the class registration matter and Kathleen made a few suggestions herself for future registration procedures and asked everyone’s opinion on the matter. 
· Because exercises classes are so popular, a person should only be allowed to register for one class, so that others can get a chance. If you sign up for more than one class or all four, it doesn’t give others a chance.

· Suggestion: after one person register for one popular exercise class (4 popular exercise classes- total of 4 lines), this person should then get back in line for another class and so on. This way it will give a chance to others to register
· Suggestion of a Lottery System: someone put their name for each exercise class that they choose and their names are drawn

· If you can’t be there to register, you should send someone else for you to do it (friend or relative)
          Kathleen will further discuss these comments and suggestions for class registration  

          procedures and make a decision for the next June registration

6. Suggestion for Watercolor, Drawing Classes- Demonstration Overhead Glassless Mirror

After some discussion, the board will look for more information on this product
BCDA & Staff Report
Center Membership 2017-18:  1,490 - Current Fitness Center Membership: 177
 2017-18 Enhancement Fund: $8,775.00
Kathleen Young:  Director
1. Volunteer week- April 16-20- for people with over 50 hours of volunteer work-  Chocolate and Champagne Hour- Bingo- Pizza and Sangria- Volunteer Breakfast

2. Member Appreciation week- June 11-15- do we want to repeat the same activities like the Ice Cream truck- Bingo and Pizza- Raffles and Gift Cards- Mini Massage- Popcorn- Lemonade and Homemade Cookies
3. Adventure Club – April 21 – McFadden Glassblowing- May- La Dew Gardens festival opening-June- Bordy wine- July- Feet on the Street Festival in Townson- August- 1st Friday Havre de Grace evening concert and food festival

Please use the suggestion box for further suggestions for the Adventure Club

4. Men’s Poker Group

The Thursday Men’s Poker Group will move to the game room and the Thursday Drawing Class will occupy the Class room
Courtney Gonce: Assistant Director

Courtney needs suggestions for the Red White and Blue Picnic (4th of July)- June 26- this event will be open to children and grandchildren- needs a chairperson-
Adjournment; 1:30PM

Reminders:
 Next Board Meeting- April 26 - 1:00 PM. At Seven Oaks
 Next Council Meeting- April 23 at 12:30pm -Lunch 12 noon - $4.00 – Meatball Sandwich and chips
Council Goal for 2018
1. Partner with other Centers

2. Mini-Gift Shop Display in Lobby

3. Adopt an International Child
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